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FROM THE BOARDROOM TO THE LIVING ROOM: WESTCHESTER’S ‘FATHERS OF THE YEAR’ WILL BE RECOGNIZED JUNE 12 

Alfred E. Donnellan, Rodney J. Reynolds, John E. Ritacco, and John R. Spicer Will 
Receive Prestigious Honor from the American Diabetes Association

George J. Delaney To Receive Distinguished Leadership Award

White Plains, NY (June 9, 2008)………Groan. Another tie, another sweater, and more burned breakfast-in-bed. Sound familiar? Father’s Day is just around the corner. But this year, the ordinary will become the extraordinary, at least for four Westchester business leaders when they are honored as “Fathers of the Year,” by the Westchester Chapter of the American Diabetes Association and the Father’s Day Council. This year, the honorees include the attorney behind some of Westchester’s most high-profile real estate developments, Alfred E. Donnellan; publishing executive Rodney J. Reynolds; Community Mutual Savings Bank President and CEO John E. Ritacco; and John R. Spicer, President and CEO of The Sound Shore Health System.  Former Con Edison Vice President, current President of Summit Resources, and long-time American Diabetes Association friend and committee member George J. Delaney will be presented with the ADA’s Distinguished Leadership Award, his second award. In 1983, Mr. Delaney received the “Westchester Leadership Award.”


“While many benefits traditionally celebrate accomplishments in the business community, the ‘Father of the Year’ differs by celebrating the importance of fatherhood among successful leaders,” says Toni Hansen, Executive Director of the American Diabetes Association of Greater New York. “Ask anyone who has attended any of our Westchester dinners, and they’ll tell you the evening was full of spirit and pizzazz, as well as heartfelt emotion.” 


This year’s honorees will receive their awards at the benefit dinner on Thursday, June 12, 2008 at the Hilton Rye Town, in Rye Brook, NY. The benefit will feature tributes to all four Fathers of the Year in a particularly meaningful way--they will be celebrated by families and friends, not just for their community success but also as people who are role models. The event will raise funds for the American Diabetes Association, which is the nation’s leading organization supporting diabetes research, information, and advocacy.  Diabetes has grown to epidemic proportions – nearly 21 million American children and adults have the disease and in Westchester County alone, there are nearly 100,000 people living with diabetes.  
About the Honorees

Al Donnellan’s name is synonymous with some of the most successful construction and real estate developments in Westchester County. As founder and Managing Partner of the White Plains law firm DelBello, Donnellan, Weingarten, Wise & Wiederkehr, LLP, Donnellan has been instrumental in projects like The Ritz-Carlton in White Plains, New Rochelle’s New Roc City, and White Plains City Center. Mr. Donnellan is Chairman of the Board of Visitors of Pace University School of Law, President of Legal Service of the Hudson Valley, and a member of the Board of Governors of the YMCA of Central and Northern Westchester.  He is an instrument rated, multi-engine pilot, and enjoys flying his wife Rosella and college-age twins, Brian and Jenna to their vacation homes in Montauk, New York and Florida. The family resides in Armonk, NY.  
Rodney J. Reynolds is currently the President of RJR Communications, Inc., the Founder and Publisher of American Legacy magazine, and Executive Producer of American Legacy Television. The Cleveland native majored in graphic design and advertising at the University of Cincinnati, yet his first love was   publishing. He produced Spectrum Magazine, New Visions, and Renaissance Magazine, Today’s Black Father, Corporate Cleveland Magazine, Minority Business, and American Legacy, a joint venture with Forbes, Inc.  Reynolds is the recipient of more than a dozen high-profile honors, including this year’s induction into the “Great Blacks in Wax” at the Wax Museum. He is a member of the Board of Trustees for the Mount Vernon Public Library, YMCA of Central & Northern Westchester, The Harriet Tubman Home, and Rye Country Day School, and serves as the Diversity Chairperson of The New York Blood Center/Westchester Region. Mr. Reynolds is a member of Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity, Inc. He and his wife Lillian are the proud parents of two sons, Rodney Jeremiah, a sophomore at Yale University, and Richard Joshua, a freshman at Boston University, and reside in Mt. Vernon, NY. 

John E. Ritacco is the dynamic President and CEO of Community Mutual Savings Bank.  Mr. Ritacco orchestrated the bank’s aggressive two-year conversion from a mutual association to a publicly traded company, with an initial public offering that raised $20 million. Throughout his storied career in the banking industry, Ritacco has always believed in supporting important community organizations, such as the American Diabetes Association. He has served as a member of the Board for the March of Dimes, the Westchester County Association, Junior Achievement of the Hudson Valley, where he served as Chairman of the Board from 2003-2005, and as a member of the American Community Bankers Association. His wife, Jean, is a Registered Nurse and works for Soundview Research Associates in Norwalk, CT as a research coordinator involved with clinical trials in diabetes and obesity. Ritacco’s two sons, David and Jason, are successful bankers. Daughter Amanda, a senior at Quinnipiac University, is also studying finance and intends to enter the world of banking this spring. Mr. Ritacco lives in Waccabuc, NY.  

John R. Spicer is one of the most well-known figures in Westchester’s health care scene.  As President and CEO of The Sound Shore Health System, he oversees the 321-bed Sound Shore Medical Center, the 245-bed Mount Vernon Hospital, the 150-bed Helen and Michael Schaffer Extended Care Center, and recently, the Jacee Lynn Diabetes Center. Other impressive accomplishments include forging new partnerships with numerous health care institutions, including New York Medical College, The Mount Vernon Neighborhood Health Center, and Pinnacle Healthcare, Inc. Under his leadership, Sound Shore’s medical staff has grown from a mere 200 doctors to an impressive team of over 600 physicians. Spicer and wife Kathleen have two sons, Jack, a Madison Avenue executive, and Greg, a White Plains attorney. The family enjoys golf and boating together on Long Island’s North Fork. They live in Pelham, NY.  
Distinguished Leadership Award 

For nearly two decades, George Delaney stood at the helm of Con Edison's Westchester County Operations, leading 2,000 employees and managing $143 million in annual budgets and nearly $1 billion in sales revenues. He has contributed his time to the business community by serving as chairman of the Westchester County Association and president of the Westchester Business Partnership, and also has served as a director of Mercy and Marymount Colleges.  He is an active member of the Westchester Father’s Day Council for the American Diabetes Association and is the chairman of the U-Thant Institute. His awards are numerous: Citations from President Ronald Reagan and Governors Cuomo and Pataki, Gannett Westchester Newspaper’s 1993 Outstanding Business Leader, honorary member of the Westchester Sports Hall of Fame, and the American Diabetes Association’s Westchester Leadership Award in 1983. 

Now, as president of Summit Resources, Inc., Mr. Delaney works closely with chief executive officers, as a consultant, to solve corporate problems.  He is a graduate of Manhattan College, New York University and Mercy College and lives in Briarcliff Manor.

****

About the Gala Awards Dinner

Father of the Year Awards Dinner

Thursday, June 12, 2007 6:00 PM

Hilton Rye Town

699 Westchester Avenue
Rye Brook, NY 10573

Presented by the Father’s Day Council

Benefiting the American Diabetes Association

For information about tickets or sponsorships, please contact Jacqueline Seelal at the American Diabetes Association, at (212) 725-4925 Ext. 3411.

About the American Diabetes Association


The American Diabetes Association is the nation's leading voluntary health organization supporting diabetes research, information, and advocacy.  Founded in 1940, the Association provides services to hundreds of communities across the country.  For more information, please call the American Diabetes Association at 1-800-DIABETES (1-800-342-2383) or visit www.diabetes.org.  Information from both these sources is available in English and Spanish.  For more information about events and activities taking place in Westchester County, call (914) 697-4987.  
The Father of the Year Awards


In order to celebrate fathers, the National Father’s Day Council honors those whose lives revolve around family, citizenship, charity, civility, responsibility and reverence through the Father of the Year Awards.   The Father of the Year Awards is hosted annually in June to celebrate Father’s Day.   Local Father’s Day Councils work year-round to identify fathers who have demonstrated the ability to balance their personal lives, achieve a high level of success in their careers and serve as outstanding role models in their community.  These award recipients are honored at a dinner to benefit the American Diabetes Association.


For more than 20 years, the National Father’s Day Council has raised nearly $20 million for its charity partners through the Father of the Year Awards dinners across the country.

About the Father’s Day Council


The Father’s Day Council is a nonprofit organization designed to enhance the meaning of Father’s Day, recognizing the invaluable contributions fathers make every day.  The Father’s Day Council was formed more than 60 years ago as a standard bearer of family values recognizing the important role that parents play in the family unit. The American Diabetes Association began collaborating with the Father’s Day Council in 2000 to host the Father of the Year Awards.  Since then, they have raised more than $8 million to support ADA’s mission:  to prevent and cure diabetes and to improve the lives of all people affected by diabetes. For more information, please call the American Diabetes Association at 1-800-DIABETES (1-800-342-2383) or visit www.diabetes.org.  
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